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Bebb willow (Salix bebbiana) is one of the more
common willow species in the mountains and
foothills of western and northeastern Wyoming., By
willow standards, it is also one of the more easily
recognizable species. Bebb willows typically are
multi-branched shrubs or trees that often have a
mushroom-like growth form. The older stems have
cracked bark, giving them a characteristic white-
streaked appearance. When in fruit, Bebb willow can
be recognized by its fine-hairy, long-beaked capsules
borne on long stalks. Illustration by W. Fertig.



WNPS NEWS

Scholarship: The Wyoming Native Plant Society is
pleased to announce that the 1997 Student Botany
Research Scholarship is once again available. One to two
scholarships in the amounts of $200-400 are available to
any Junior College, undergraduate, or graduate student
conducting a research project on the native flora of
Wyoming. Projects may address any aspect of botany,
including taxonomy, floristics, ecology, plant geography,
range science, physiology, or mycology. The only
stipulation is that the study must take place in Wyoming.
Interested applicants are asked to provide a 1-2 page
outline of their proposed project, including objectives,

methods, and a brief discussion of the value of the project.

The deadline for applications is 20 February 1997.
Winners will be chosen by the WNPS Board in March,
1997,

1997 Annual Meeting/Field Trip: The 1997 annual

meeting meeting and field trip is scheduled for Saturday,
July 26 and Sunday July 27. We plan to meet at the Ft.
Laramie National Historic Site (between the town of Ft.
Laramie and Wheatland) at 8:30 AM on Saturday. We
also plan to tour BLM lands in the Torrington sand hills
country and Guernsey State Park. Look for more details
in the coming issues of Castilleja.

New Members: Please welcome the following new
members of WNPS: Becky Bardoni (Victor, ID), Laura
Gianakos (Laramie), Sharon Haines (Laramie), and
Sandra Mitchell (Rock Springs).

Attention Readers: We are always looking for articles
and illustrations for the newsletter. Items for the March
issue are needed by 15 February 1996.

Treasurer’s Report: Balance as of 20 December 1996:
General Fund $598.49; 1996-97 Student Scholarship
Fund $501.00; Total funds: 1099.49 WF
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Botany Briefs

Botanical News from Wyoming and the Rocky
Mountain Region

1997 Wyoming Rare Plant Workshop: The fourth
Wyoming Interagency Rare Plant Information Workshop
is scheduled for March 4-3, 1997 at the Holiday Inn in
Riverton. The workshop is sponsored by the Wyoming
Rare Plant Technical Committee (composed of
representatives of the US Forest Service, Bureau of Land
Management, National Park Service, US Fish and Wildlife
Service, and the Wyoming Natural Diversity Database)
and is open to anyone interested in the state’s rare flora.

The workshop will consist of 3 main sections. The
morning session on March 4 (starting at 8 AM) will
feature a number of speakers discussing the national
“Celebrating Wildflowers™ effort, agency weed policies,
rare plant survey techniques, and writing Biological
Evaluations and Environmental Assessments. The
afternoon session (starting at 1:10 PM) will feature a
discussion of the ramifications of recent changes in the
US Fish and Wildlife Service’s policy on candidate
species being considered for listing under the Endangered
Species Act. The final morning session on March 5 will
be a review of the status of plant species currently
considered a high priority by the federal agencies
(particularly the BLM and Forest Service). In this session
people are asked to share their recent field discoveries and
discuss management concerns.

For additional information on the conference, contact
Walt Fertig (307) 745-5026.

Wildscapes Brochure Available: If you have questions
about growing wildflowers and native plants, a new
brochure should help. The pamphlet “Wildscapes and
Wildflowers for Wyoming” offers tips on planting trees
and shrubs adapted to Wyoming’s harsh environments.
The brochure is put out by Wildflowers for Wyoming, a
nonprofit group initiated by former Wyoming first lady
Jane Sullivan. Copies may be obtained from the Cheyenne
Botanic Garden, 710 S. Lions Park Drive, Cheyenne, WY,
82301. A donation of $1 is requested to cover handling
and postage. WF







